
UNDERSTANDING CCMC LISTINGS FOR  
SPRAY POLYURETHANE FOAM INSULATION

CCMC is a third party listing agency that 
verifies which version of the standard a  
product meets.

The first statement of the CCMC report 
identifies the edition of the standard that a 
product has been evaluated to. Make sure 
that this edition of the standard meets the 
requirements of your province’s code.

The Second Printing of the 2015 National 
Building Code of Canada references CAN/ULC 
S705.1-15 as does the Ontario Building Code 
revisions that became effective January 1, 2020.

For Ontario, spray foams must meet CAN/
ULC-S705.1-15 to ensure compliance with 
the Ontario building code for permits issued 
after January 1, 2020. Foams that meet earlier 
versions of the standard (CAN/ULC S705.1-01) 
may need to be removed if deemed necessary 
by the AHJ. 

CAN/ULC S705.1-15 has the following updates:

• 	Tighter limits for dimensional stability

• 	Requires fungi resistance testing 

• 	Requires Long Term Thermal Resistance  
	 Testing to CAN/ULC S770-09, a more  
	 complex than CAN/ULC S770-03 which  
	 is referenced in CAN/ULC S705.1-01.

Why do we see the Annex to the listings 
show that the product has been evaluated to 
several possible editions of CAN/ULC S705.1?

The ANNEX portion of the CCMC listing  
contains general information about the 
standards that are included in the National  
and/or Provincial codes. The ANNEX is the 
same in every CCMC report.

It does not include information about a 
specific product and should not be used to 
determine which version of the standard a 
product meets.    

To confirm which standard a product complies 
with, refer to the first sentence of the CCMC 
report under the section titled, “1. Evaluation.”


